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enter several years into the future (para 2.26) and even in the absence of well-developed plans to enter (paragraphs 5.10-11).  
 The Guidelines presuppose that it is rare for third party entry or expansion to prevent an SLC and cite as a concern the fact that in past cases the examples invoked by the parties did not in fact materialise (paragraph 8.26). Any third party entry claimed by the parties must therefore also be effective within the "timely" timeframe (paragraph 8.29). By contrast, in the CMA's assessment of dynamic competition, whether entry or expansion by the parties would ultimately occur or be successful is not considered relevant to either the counterfactual (paragraph 3.20) or the competitive assessment (paragraph 5.20). The CMA will consider the loss of efforts to enter/expand as in itself representing intrinsic value to customers (paragraph 5.20).  
 It will be necessary for the parties to specify the scope of third party entry (i.e., what products, what segments of the market), in order to demonstrate such entry would be sufficient to prevent the SLC identified by the (paragraph 8.34-6). In contrast,  it is not necessary for the CMA to determine the precise characteristics of the alleged launch product (paragraph 5.12), when it is the prospect of entry by the merging parties which is being assessed.  3. Miscellaneous As a final point, we welcome the inclusion in the Guidelines of a section dedicated to the CMA's approach to two-sided platforms, given the increasing interest in two-sided markets evident in the CMA's recent cases. When assessing network effects, it will be important to consider carefully both sides of the platform, particularly in cases where only one side provides payment for the service. Particularly in technology-driven industries, the CMA should carefully consider non-price benefits - for example, a better quality service can be achieved by reducing the range or quantity of services provided such that the latter does not necessarily represent a reduction in competition. 4. Final comments Baker McKenzie thanks the CMA again, both for the CMA's updating of its Guidelines and also for the opportunity we have been given to comment on the Guidelines as they evolve. We are happy to engage with the CMA further on any of the points discussed above. Please feel free to contact any of the following should that be helpful:     Baker & McKenzie LLP 5 January 2021 




